

CANOE RIVER AQUIFER ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES – June 7, 2018

Minutes of the meeting held by the Canoe River Aquifer Advisory Committee on June 7, 2018 beginning at 1PM in the Norton Town Hall, Selectmen's Office, 70 East Main Street, Norton, MA.

Members present: Robert Boette, Foxborough; Joan Sozio, Foxborough; Janice L. Fowler, Easton; Aaron Roth, Mansfield; David Masciarelli, Sharon Water Dept. (retired); Robert Terpstra, Sharon; Bernie Marshall, Sharon; Linda Kollett, Norton; Francis A. Shirley, Norton.

Guest: Peter J. Wiggins, Norton.

- **1. Call to Order -** Boette called the meeting to order at 1 PM.
- 2. Review Minutes of April 5, 2018 No quorum; therefore no minutes.
- **3. 2018 CRAAC Awareness Day**: received no response on our request; LL Bean was open to it.

Roth noted: the Mansfield Trust reached out to see if I wanted a table at their event (Boette noted the members agreed to participate; we have information and will call to see where our items are stored); Roth to confirm the date of same.

- 4. Logo Redesign John Shannon Placeholder.
- **5. Discuss Committee Goals** in the pass the Committee concentrated on acquisition of land to protect the Canoe River; there is some property still in Sharon that will continue to be worked on; perhaps now is the time for more education for the more education that can be done, the better. Ideas and questions raised: what is our education focus water conservation; there appears to be a lot of people who do not know anything about water or where it comes from; need education of adults. Suggestions: a traveling information display that would circulate through each of the towns; there is a lot of information on all sides; could something be done as a school project; take the taping we have and put into use; install kiosks; place informational signs.
- **6. Discuss Retirements from Board** Boette noted his term expires this month; asked if everyone due for reappointed were. Answer yes. Noted: will honor retiree Wayne Southworth with a luncheon in July.
- **7. Election of Officers -** Aaron Roth was nominated for Chairman; Bernie Marshall for Vice Chairman. VOTED Janice L. Fowler, Easton, agreed to continue as Clerk.
- 8. Next Meeting in Mansfield August 2, 2018
- 9. Public Comment None.
- **10. Adjourn** Meeting adjourned at 2:00 PM.